December 6, 2015
Julie Schoville called to order at 12:17pm on December 6, 2015. 

Started with a prayer led by Julie Schoville. 

Reviewed Respectful Communication Guidelines. 

Approved Agenda.


Bonnie Strittmater approved


Sharon Martin 2nd

Motion carried. 

Gloria Dovre came to podium to speak
1. Informs attendees about Mission Investment Fund. All Saints need to sign a memorandum because of the pastoral transition. Was signed this week by Bishop, Gloria & All Saints President to still sign. 
2. Pastoral Transition. Have grown by the way we have looked at our faith. Have to think of what to do after Pastor Clark leaves. Pastor Paul Ostrem is working on this process now for Christmas Eve & Sundays. 

Steve Kalber – Asks Question: Is memorandum an official document or meeting of the mind? 

Gloria Dovre answer – Signed because we want them to know we are all working together knowing the pastor is leaving. 

Tom Schoville – What is synod’s involvement in finding a pastor? 

Gloria Dovre – Looking for supply pastor to cover Sundays. Then looking for a match for our congregation. 

Discussion Continues. After a few more questions answered, Gloria exits. 

Julie asked Roger Oliver to come to podium to present budget. 

Roger Oliver hands out paper copies of proposed budget for 2016 along with 2015 budget. Roger explains that this is a bare bones budget with some places were not spent in 2015. 


Note: Some volunteers do not turn in receipts for things they have purchased for a given program. This is something to be noted in budget (food pantry, church activities, etc.)


Members have left and could leave a negative $20,000 budget. 

Roger Oliver opens floor for questions. 


Steve Kalber: How do we follow synod’s guidelines? 


Oliver: They are recommended but do not have to follow. 


2015 had a net negative of $22,000, trying to not do this for 2016. 

Chris Fonner: Happy Hearts, Hopeful Futures, is this a committed money? 
Roger Oliver: Was blank for 2015, because the year is not complete. This budget line is a guest. 
Dru Novak: How often do they come use the building? 

Oliver: Zumba, three times a week. 

Novak: Can we raise the rate? 

Oliver: need to evaluate. We do have building usage plan. 

(Not sure who asked questions)Why is property budget lower? 

Roger Oliver: Sealing of the parking lot was a big amount. 

Marilyn Oliver: Mortgage. Is this the most current number? 

Oliver: This is the refinanced number. About $1,000 less per year. 

John: With refinance, do we have this interest? 

Oliver: Yes at 3.875%, that is our loan interest. 

Insurance numbers: Issued through Churches Mutual. Covers: Workman’s comp, building burn. Could in impacting by new roof last year at $40,000. 

Oliver: Did some work to figure out these numbers. 

Sharon Martin: Ardor supplies music is not a program. It’s what goes into worship. Nothing has been spent in the past few years by what Roger Oliver remembers. 

No further discussion/question. 

Julie Schoville answers question why pastoral care is at 50%. We need to focuses on a $13,000 deficit. 

John Plank motions to approve the budget. 

Scott Holton 2nd motion. 

Call to vote by Julie Schoville. All in favor? Everyone responds, Yes. 

Motion carried to approved budget. 

Closing with Lord’s Prayer at 1:12pm. 

